
 

 

 

APPLICATION TO TRAIN HORSES BY VISITING TRAINER 
 
Due to the increased occurrences of interstate and international trainers now 
racing in NSW it is imperative from an integrity perspective that Stewards are 
advised of the location of competing horses and who will be in charge of them 
during their campaign. 
 
It is therefore a requirement of HRNSW that all visiting trainers complete and 
return the Application To Train Horses By Visiting Trainer Form following 
acceptance in any NSW race. 
 
The forms will be sent to visiting trainers by the HRNSW Racing Office and must 
be returned to the HRNSW Stewards 24 hours after the release of race fields. 
Forms are also available on our website at http://www.hrnsw.com.au/forms.html. 
 
Non compliance may result in any horse being withdrawn from the field and 
action taken against the trainer under the Rules of HRNSW. 
 
The lodgement of an application form does not apply to horses travelling directly 
from their home stable to and from a race meeting. 
 
For further information please contact HRNSW Integrity Department on  
02 9722 6600. 
 
REID SANDERS 

Manager - Integrity 

 

 


